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        12th July 2024 

 

The Australian Electoral Commission 

Locked Bag 4007 

CANBERRA ACT 2601 

 

Dear Sir, 

DRAFT TO ABOLISH FEDERAL SEAT OF NTH SYDNEY 

 

I was shocked at the proposal to abolish our electorate of Nth Sydney and ‘merge’ us in with 3 other 
electorates.  This cannot, MUST NOT HAPPEN.   

 

The demographic of Nth Sydney is so very different to the 3 electorates it is proposed for us to be 
‘merged’ with.  We have been told it’s because our electorate ‘does not have enough people’, yet 
our State Government has plans to increase the population here by tens of thousands over the next 
few years.  One only has to look at all the construction around the Crow’s Nest, Nth Sydney itself, St 
Leonards and Chatswood, these are not office towers but accommodation towers.  It is clear the AEC 
has not consulted the State Government and the plans they have for housing in this electorate.   

 

I do think the boundary of the Nth Sydney electorate should be moved from Victoria Street, to 
Boundary Road which after all IS A MUCH MORE LOGICAL boundary for this electorate. 

 

I ask the Electoral Commission not to proceed with the abolition of the North Sydney Electorate, the 
population is here and will increase greatly over the next few years.  The electorate of North Sydney 
has been here since 1901 and should REMAIN! 

 

Yours faithfully, 

 

EVELINE MILNE 
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